

IMPORTANT UPCOMING POOL DATES

The salt and Chlormatic process is beginning later this week. Chemistry should be checked every other day and the Pool Trustees will vacuum as needed beginning the 7th.

The heater will be turned on the weekend of May 14-15. We will 'soft open' the pool on Saturday May 21st, weather permitting *(above 65 degrees). Sat-Sun pool hours will be noon-9:00 pm.

After May 21st, any member is allowed to rent the pool. They will not have exclusive use, and will need to hire their certified lifeguard. A list of certified ifeguards can be requested from the Assistant Pool Trustee or the Rental Trustee.

Monday May 23rd through Friday the 27th, the pool will be open daily 4-8:00 pm, weather permitting (above 65 degrees). There will be no lifeguard on duty. The cover should be removed by 4, and we will be performing nightly closings at 8:00 pm.

We will officially open Sat., May 28th. Hours are 9:00 am - 9:00 pm on the weekends. Weekday hours will be noon-9:00 pm. The members' potluck should be **Sunday, June 5th, rain or shine**. The hours will extend and lifeguards will start when school gets out, around June 17th.

Kathleen Welsh-Curdi, Pool Trustee

THANK YOU FOR ATTENDING OUR SPRING CLEAN UP!

What a great day! Mother Nature decided to give us one heck of a break this weekend! We just wanted to thank everyone that came up to the clubhouse both Friday and Sunday to help with the Spring Clean Up. We got quite a few things accomplished. So many great families stepped up to make the place shine. Our hats off to all of you. We do have a special thank you to Kyra Stewart, our Vice President, who stepped in Friday afternoon to run the show. That really helped us out.... THANK YOU KYRA!

A few big things left on the list to try and accomplish this month:

The gutters on the club house need to be cleaned out (not the whole roof just the gutters.)

The sign up for the "Pool Closings" is hanging on the indoor bulletin board as you go out to the pool from the great room. There are a few folks signed up but we need many more volunteers. Remember, one round of closings (3 nights) counts as three hours towards your six hours of required maintenance. Two rounds of closings and you are done!

Volunteer trustee Shannon Leonard will be starting a spread sheet for hours completed by those that participated this weekend. Many of the families that came already earned all six of their hours. Most of you came to chat with me about this before you left but if you aren't sure just shoot me an email. Shannon will continue to keep track of all hours volunteered so please make sure to communicate those by emailing her at shancleonard@gmail.com.

It was great fun but we are glad we are most of the way done. Thank you all again!

All our best, MCC Board

SWIM LESSONS ARE BACK!

Our fabulous Swim Instructor Ruby Cacchione WILL BE BACK this summer to teach swim lessons. Spots are filling up fast already so sign up with Ruby today!

Mirrormont Country Club 2011 Swim Lessons

25500 SE Mirrormont Drive, Issaguah WA 98027



Tuesday and Thursday Preschool Cost: Members \$65 non members \$75

6 Classes: May 31, June 2, June 7 & 9, June 14 & 16.

Class times 10:00 Preschool 3

10:30 Preschool 1 11:00 Preschool 2

11:30 Parent Tot class for children 3 and under with an adult

.....

Monday through Thursday Lessons Cost: Members \$80 non-members \$90

8 Classes with the exception of Session #2 / Class times begin at 9 am and run every 30 minutes until 12noon.

Session #1: June 20, 21, 22, 23, 27,28,29,30

*Session #2: July 5, 6, 7, 11,12,13,14 **Short week due to 4^{th} of July

Session #3: July 18, 19,20,21,25,26,27,28

Session #4: August 1,2,3,4,8,9,10,11

Session #5: August 15,16,17,18, 22,23,24,25

Fridays Only: Cost: Members \$90 non-members \$100

9 Classes: June 24, July 8, 15, 22, 29, August 5, 12, 19, 26

Class times begin at 9 am and run every 30 minutes until 12 noon.

9:00 Youth Level 5 & 6 9:30 Youth Level 4 10:00 Youth Level 2&3 10:30 Youth Level 1&2 11:00 Preschool 1 11:30 Preschool 2 &3

All families are subject to a onetime \$5 per family registration fee

Sign up for lessons by calling Ruby Cacchione @425-255-3876 or rubycacchione@hotmail.com

Mirrormont Country Club



"Dive into Summer" Potluck Party

Sunday, June 5th from 1:00 - 5:00 p.m.

Last names: A-M: Please bring a <u>Side Dish or Salad</u> to share for 15-20 people.

Last names: N-Z: Please bring a Main Dish to share for 15-20 people.

Cake and Beverages will be provided by the Club!

2011 MCC handbooks and Health and Emergency Information Record (for all family members) will be available at the Potluck, be sure to pick up your copy.

See you at the pool!

IMPORTANT NOTICE! RENTAL FEE INCREASE

The board voted unanimously at the February 8th meeting to raise Clubhosue rental fees from \$5/hr to \$10/hr with no 2-hour minimum. All current rental bookings for the Clubhouse will be honored at the \$5/hr rate. Thank you!

** Please visit www.mirrormontcountryclub.org to view the calendar for availability and to download rental forms.

Do you know someone interested in joining the Mirrormont Country Club? Currently, we have 3 openings and we do not have a wait list! Please contact Angie Padilha at amylerpadilha@hotmail.com to get more information about joining.

REMEMBER TO PAY YOUR DUES!

A motion was brought forth at the meeting on the Oct. 12th proposing a dues increase and was passed unanimously. Effective January 1, 2011, general membership dues will be \$700/year and social membership dues will be \$200/year. Invoices were mailed out February 1st and are now past due. If you have not done so, please pay your pool, tennis and/or social membership dues as soon as possible!



ATTEND ONE OF OUR BOARD MEETINGS!!*
The next MCC Board Meeting will be held on
Tuesday, June 14th at 7:00pm at the Clubhouse.

*MCC Board Meetings are held on the second Tuesday of every month.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS PRESIDENT: ERIN METCALF VICE PRESIDENT: KYRA STEWART VP MEMBERSHIP: ANGIE PADJLHA SECRETARY: STEPHANIE NORED TREASURER: LYNDA BAKER BUILDING TRUSTEE: BRIAN ROZEWSKI BUILDING: VACANT BOARD OF DIRECTORS POOL: ED AND KATHLEEN CURD ASS'T POOL: LISA VAN BRERO RENTAL: AMY SUMMERS GROUNDS: CATHY MORGAN VOLUNTEERS: SHANNON LEONARD HOUSEKEEPING: CATHLEEN ROSS TENNIS: VACANT

- If you have any concerns about the MCC, please contact the board and/or attend the monthly meetings. A suggestion box has been placed inside the Clubhouse. All suggestions will be addressed as part of the monthly board meetings.
- The MCC Newsletter is published quarterly. To receive email of the monthly board meeting minutes, agendas, and newsletters, please send your request to Stephanie Nored, psnored@comcast.net. A printed copy of the meeting minutes is available in the Clubhouse on the kitchen counter.
- Online copy of this newsletter is available at http://www.mirrormontcountryclub.org.